SEEND PARISH PLAN STEERING GROUP
Minutes of Meeting Held 10 December 2015
PRESENT
Georgina A’Bear, Steve Vaux, Tony Murch, Sarah Chard, Carola Thorpe, Paul Manning, Kevin Rigg, Sue McCulloch.
[bookmark: _GoBack]RSG members: Brian Crisp, Dr Knott
Guests: Pamela Akerman, Mark Wood
MEETING
Item 1 APOLOGIES
Aldetha Raymond
 Item 2
Declarations of interest: it was agreed to use Wiltshire Council guidelines for this – Sarah Chard to obtain details or a link from Rosemary Fisher.
Item 3
Minutes of previous meeting agreed (9 Nov 2015), Steve Vaux to post on website.  Carola Thorpe requested that in future, all amendments made to minutes should be circulated, prior to the next meeting.
Item 4
The meeting was attended by members of the Road Safety Group, who reported on a number of incidents – however, these were felt not to be strictly relevant to the SPPSG remit.  Georgina A’Bear suggested that Group should put forward a report at the next meeting, detailing problems/suggested improvements for every road in the Parish, referencing weight limits, signage etc – so this can be incorporated in the Village Questionnaire.  Pamela Akerman brought to the attention of the meeting cyclists’ and pedestrians perspective on this.
Item 5
· Neighbourhood Plan, and members’ commitment.  It was noted that Nick Keen no longer attends meetings or sends apologies, and it was agreed to remove him from the mailing list.  Georgina undertook to write to him. Original committee members Bruce Talmage and Liz Simes were removed some time ago.
· Committed members:  Sue McCulloch, Georgina A’Bear, Kevin Rigg, Steve Vaux, Sarah Chard, Carola Thorpe, Tony Murch, Paul Manning, Pamela Akerman
· It was agreed that 5 members constitute a Quorum.
· The constitution needs amending and re-signing, to reflect that this is now a Neighbourhood Plan.  Sarah Chard to amend and bring re-drafted constitution to next meeting for signing.  

Item 6 
Tony Murch drafted a response to Wiltshire Council’s email about the Neighbourhood Plan and appointment of a link officer – the following points were raised:
· 12 – Clarification to be sought on how detailed the response to item 12 needs to be. (Should the committee officers be identified, and do we need more specific roles – such as someone to explore grants and funding?).  Add to the response that regular reports are posted in village magazine, and on the Parish Plan website, and that we have a Publicity Officer responsible for this.  (Once roles are agreed, Steve Vaux to update website with details).
· Reference point 2, it was pointed out that the village population is static, the housing supply has increased, but occupancy ratios have decreased.  Tony Murch to correct.
· Tony Murch and Carola Thorpe to make amendments as above, re-circulate, and assuming no objections, submit to Wiltshire Council.
Item 7
There was some discussion as to the type of questionnaire that would be effective in achieving our research aims, but lack of time prevented a thorough discussion as to the way forward on this topic. The question as to the employment of consultants to help with this was not discussed.
Item 8
There was some confusion on this point, and no clear agreement was reached at the meeting, (although this was achieved subsequently).
Item 9 AOB
Steve Vaux to create hyperlinks on the website to Wiltshire Council etc.  He will also update all other documents to a web-based evidence base.

Date of next meetings:
13 Jan 2016, 7.30, Kennet Room, Seend Community Centre
4 Feb 2016, 7.30, tba
29 Feb 2016, 7.30, tba
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